PORTER POLICE COMMIEZSION MIMUOTES

Macch 10, 2004

The Ferter Police Commission meeting was called te order
at G:40p.m. Present were Chad Brooks, President: William
Donley, ¥Vice-Preaident; Linda Hodges, Commissioner:

and Chief John Lane.

Linda Hodges made & motion to accept the Februacy 11,
2004 minutes with & elarification of a sentence on kthe
gecond frem the boabkkom pacragraph on page 1 regarding
another recovery program to recoup costs for false alaems
with a strenger town ocrdinance. William Denley seconded.
Motion carried 3-0.

Chief Lane submitted the February menthly reports.
Linda Hodges made a motion te accept all three reports,
William Donley seconded. MHotion carried 3=0.

In hiz repoart; Chief Lane stated that Debbis Saviola,
records clerk; has submitted her resignation. Chief

Lane proposed to not £111 ehis positien. His proposal

would be to divide her dutles amongat the oskher dispatchercs
with appropriate compensatiom. Hia preposal would eliminate
this position altogether. His proposal would alas like

to take 1& hours of the records clerk's bime for a part-time
persocn for record keeping. Hew softvare will permit
officera to £111 ouk their reports from their vehicles
eiiminating Ehé need for the clerk to do them. Linda

Hodgea made & motion that this proposal be sent teo the

Town Council for considecation. William Donley seconded.
Mobtlan earcied 3-0.

After diacussion of an ordinance amendment to Chapter

B article 2 af the Town Caode, a motion was made by Linda
Endgea o recommend the Town Council consaolidate section
A & B ko cover waktercraft in sectien A and ne commercial
vehicles can be parked next to homes. Seconded by Mr.
Donley, motion carepied 3=0.

Chief Lane alse presented a modified erdinance regarding
the charging of fees for making tapes. Currently the
department charged 550 per tape whem they could be charging
5250 per tape. The Commiasioners were given copiea

to review and the matter will be put an nexk msanth'a
agenda. A third ordinance aubmitted for review ia falae
alacms from businesses. ©One business had 28 falae alacma
in one guarter with the police department having ne

way to effectively address this problem. This review

of the false alarm crdinance will be put on next menth's
agenda also.



Regarding the Explorer Post program, Chief Lane will
be meesting tomorrow with a representative of the Boy
Scout Council to get the paperwork done.

Chief Lane discusaed pros and cons of wehicle numbering.
HMr. Brooks noted that once the GPE system is in place
by the end of this year it will show where cars are.

Mr. Broocka and Mr. Donley wolced an opinlonm to lesave
numbers off the cars: Mes. Hodges feels numbers should
be on the cara.

General Order #11 will be placed on next month's agenda.
Under new business, Dr. Terry Henley founder of Cost
Recovery Program made his presentatien. Mc. Donlay
recommended that the commissioners continue to look

at this program and made a motion to do se. Linda Hedges
seconded. Motion carried 3-0. (This presentation can

be heard on the tapea for March 10, 2004 mesting.)

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.

Minutes approved this fﬁf day ﬂfﬂ%hg:fg ¢ 2004.

Frealdent

Chad Brooks.

W favn D onlley

William Denley, Vicdeé-President

LiMda Hodgea, Femmissioner



